## Dear Freshmen,

On behalf of College of Engineering, I'd like to welcome you to Taiwan Tech!

This is to cordially inform you that all students enrolled in College of Engineering have to meet the standard of certain level of mathematics, which is based on the results of the "Entrylevel Mathematics Test". For those who pass the test, they take Calculus I and Calculus II during the 1st academic year. For those who do not pass, besides taking Calculus I and Calculus II, one extra course of "Basics of Mathematics (I)" should also be taken.

Due to the pandemic, how the test will be conducted (either physical test or online test) will be announced before August 22 on the official website of College of Engineering (https://www.ce.ntust.edu.tw/p/412-1024-6507.php?Lang=zh-tw). Please do check the website for the latest information. The announcement will be made according to the latest regulations from the Taiwan Centers for Disease Control.

The test will be held at 14:00 - 15:10, August 29 (Monday), 2022. To find out the content of the test, example problem sets, and related information, please visit the website of the "Entry-level Mathematics" at:

https://www.ce.ntust.edu.tw/p/412-1024-6503.php?Lang=zh-tw

The classroom for the test will be announced online on August 26, 2022.

When attending the test, please ensure that you bring one of the following documents, which contains your photo:

- ID (ARC card) **(1)**
- **(2)** Medical insurance card (NHI card)
- (3) **Passport**
- (4) Driver's license

Please also note the following regulations for the test:

- (1) The test should be answered by blue or black ball pen. The procedures of calculation should also be provided on the test sheets:
- (2) The results of test will be announced on the website within the first five days of the new semester. Please follow up the information;
- (3) Whoever not available on August 29 for the test, please fill in the form "Request for postponing the test on Entry-level Mathematics" with supporting materials prior to August 15 (Monday), and turn it in at the Office of College of Engineering (T1 Building, 2<sup>nd</sup> floor). If you have any inquiries, please contact Ms. Lin at:

Phone no: +886 (2) 2737-6261

Email: paleylin@mail.ntust.edu.tw

Once again, welcome to College of Engineering. May you have a wonderful journey for the coming days in Taiwan Tech!

> Dean of College of Engineering, Taiwan Tech Ming-Jyh Chern, PhD

Ming-Jyh Chern

July 1, 2022